
PORTSMOUTH NAVAL GLIDING CENTRE 
                                       (Company No. 08111423.   Registered Charity No. 1148381)  
 

Minutes of Committee Meeting – 29th July 2014 
                                                                    
            
                The Meeting opened in the PNGC Clubhouse at 19.40 
 
                 Present:       Chairman     Capt. David Durston RN (DD) 
                                       CFI      Tony World (TW) 
                                       Finance Representative   Alan Turner (AT)  
                                       Air Engineering Representative  Henry Freeborn (HF) 
                                       Ground Engineering Representative  Simon Gutman (SG) 
                                       Estates Representative   Sarah McCulloch (SMcC) 
                                     Minutes Secretary    Neil Shaw (NS)   
                                      
 
           

 Item Action 

1 APOLOGIES 
Were received from Martin Heneghan (Safety Representative) and Siggi 
Ingason (Admin Representative).   
 
The Chairman expressed thanks that Neil Shaw had offered to take on the 
role of Minutes Secretary to this Committee, and added that it would be 
beneficial if he were able to perform the same for the main Board too.  

 

2a MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 
The Minutes of the meeting held on the 24th June were approved, subject 
to the errata noted below. 

• In Item 10, the proposed changes in charges were effective from 1st 
August 2014, and the details were not attached.  New charges 
agreed have now been posted on the Clubhouse wall, and are also 
attached. 

• In Item 12, the date for next review of all fees is April 2015.   

 

2b MATTERS ARISING 
1. Provision for a spoon for moving gliders.  TW now has a drawing of 

this, and next steps are with his workshop.   It is hoped to be built 
by the time of the next meeting.  

2. BGA fees –  TW reported discussion with Pete Stratten, and 
agreement that we’ll pay a block of ten only.  The remaining action 
is to firm up the Finance Plan impact with CMcC remains in 
consultation with RNGSA. Chairman will also refer the position to 
the board.  

3. Bird netting in Hangar – Target September Meeting 
4. New PC for Office/Equipment room – now completed.  Closed. 
5. Steam Cleaner – this is coming soon, after the N-Hangar exit likely.  
6. The possibility of the vacation of the pan area and removal of the 

trailers to the area east of Q hangar together with the relocation of 
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the bowsers and gas tank await surface preparation within the 
Lease Break clause arrangements by HCA.   Still pending.  

7. A standard Information pack should be made available for use by 
organisations wishing to fly at PNGC.   TW to liaise with SI for the 
next meeting. 

8. The findings of the CAA regarding the airprox incident of November 
13 should be highlighted to RCAM.    Done – closed.  

9. The problem of too few members making themselves available to 
assist with Club activities, maintenance and work will be addressed 
in a number of ways; rostering and notification; workback scheme 
and identifying members against skills areas.   It was discussed that 
the key items here is to use the members database with skills 
listed, and hence Membership Secretary input is key.   Close but 
monitor. 

10. The proposed replacement of the petrol buggies remains ongoing 
as the gas powered vehicles under consideration were no longer 
available.   SG to review over the coming month. 
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3 CHAIRMAN 
Notes are attached, reflecting  
1. the recent meetings with HCA Director, at which there is an adequate 

level of assurance about PNGC’s long term security of tenure to be able 
to relinquish N Hangar tenancy.  

2. The Lease Break Clause acceptance and revised footprint for PNGC 
until December 2015. 

3. MOD appearing to have ‘sold out’ the 6+ Acres of land title interests on 
which PNGC was accommodated, in a seemingly underhand way 
without informing or consulting PNGC, thus leaving the club fully 
exposed to commercial pricing structures n future. 

4. MOD revisiting the Requirements for future licensing of air operations. 
5. What might appear to be a healthy financial balance is, in reality, 

distorted due to accruing liabilities for tenancy costs. 
6. Difficulties in attaining Navy commitment to PNGC at Board level. 
7. Spreading of PNGC’s revenue streams by extending the RAF ‘trial’ 

coincident with the RAF extending CCF initiatives to state schools, 
which the Navy previously shunned. 

8. The benefits of including local youth groups where practicable.  
9. Work with RCAM to improve communications and education at airfield 

management level 
10. The need to resolve as many day-to-day issues at a local level, lest 

RCAM became indispensable in the future management of the airfield, 
which would drive up costs and institute a higher categorisation of 
airfield registration that would risk marginalising gliding.  

11. The ever-pressing need to increase launch rates and business turnover 
if the club is to survive. As before, the apparent reserves are no basis 
for slowing up operations, particularly in these summer months.  

 
 
 

 
 



4 SAFETY 
It is believed that the issues raised by RCAM with our usage of Runway 05 
are now resolved.  We are confident we have a safe operation.  
 
The matter of Hi-Vis jackets was discussed, as RCAM had requested use of 
by everyone at the launch-point.   The BGA advise that looking at 30 
incidents over 40 years, there is only one that may have been mitigated by 
hi-vis clothing.   Discussion around various options and possible 
consequences arose, and it was agreed that what we should agree to is:  

• Flashing beacons and hatched décor on the roof of the tractors, 
buggies, retrieve vehicles and fire truck.  

• The Duty Instructor to wear a high-vis jacket at the launch point.  
This had other benefits for identification too. 

• We intend to define, with bollards and chains, areas of safe 
standing for visitors at the launch site, and the same system will 
also demark the gap required between the bus and parked cars.  

DD will summarise policy areas to Paul Rankin (RCAM), who has asked for 
our review. (pmn, this has been deferred until more robust assurances are 
received about site access overall and amid changes to East Gate 
arrangements. 
 
MH had input into the meeting that there had been two safety-related 
incidents since the last meeting.  

1. Aerotow combination climbing out on r/w 05 encountered a twin-
engine aircraft that had previously taken off before the 
combination, which had entered Fleetlands ATZ then turned back 
180 degrees passing close to the combination at the Sewage works 
before flying over Stubbington village at less 1000ft (estimate by 
the Tug Pilot). 

2. The second incident was an aircraft attempting to land on runway 
17 when the duty runway was 23, fortunately no gliders were on 
final approach at the time. This was the 3rd time that this has 
occurred this year.  
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5 AIR ENGINEERING 
HF shared a proposal on Maintenance for Winter 14/15, which was agreed.  
This will mean that both K21’s and the Discus will be sent to Roger Target, 
and we will also seek his ability to do the annual on the Grob motor-glider.  
The Duo Discus, both K13’s and the K8 will be done in-house free by HF 
and Keith Walton, saving the club money.  
 
The Grob is unserviceable at present, having completed its 50-hour 
service, but having needing inspection of an issue with the tailwheel 
frame, and sign-off for a small crack in the wing gel.   Tim Dew will be 
approached for assistance.  
 
Progress on the new tug ZZ was proceeding well.     Status of aircraft, and 
current cost outlook is as per the attached reports.  
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Following the recent damage to the canopy of 805, agreement had been 
reached with a member to make a contribution towards ensuing costs.   

6 ADMIN 
An issue was identified with the website sending reminder emails to those 
rostered each coming weekend, and this had been corrected.  
 
It was suggested that internal comms within the club could be improved by 
a regular paper-based newsletter available on the bus and in the 
clubhouse.   SI & SMcC have been discussing, and this could cover 
achievements, updates etc.    Zoe Mallam has volunteered to edit, and will 
be encouraged to do that, and produce a trial version.    
 
We are to take part in a communications exercise with 'The News' which 
will be a two page spread in a weekend edition setting out what we do as a 
club. The Chairman asked that if possible, PNGC’s place as a local amenity 
accessible to people in the local area should be promoted as well as youth 
groups work. 
 
It is agreed that Families Day will be a fixed function annually around 11th 
July.  
The question of devolved budgets was raised, which went hand-in-hand 
with identifying volunteer personnel resources in support of each 
Committee members’ area This work was long-standing, but the ever-
changing circumstances had made it a very difficult task to achieve at a 
time when resources were scarce.  
DD to address with CMcC and TW OOM. 
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7 ESTATES 
Report attached. 
It was found more cost-effective and safe to replace the trampoline than 
to repair.   

 
 

8 GROUND EQUIPMENT 
Report attached.    Next time, items will be shown in Red, Amber then 
Green order for ease of understanding.  
 
Logstar has been rebuilt, and a new PC integrated, following a system 
failure.   No data was lost, but work to reinstate all records and charges as 
needed is still underway.  
 
The bus generator is now unserviceable, potentially overloaded on 
Families Day.   It is feared the fridge and water-heater were similarly 
affected, but testing is needed.   

 
 
SG 
 
 
 
SG 
 
 
 
SG 

9 FINANCE 
Balance sheets & Profit & Loss Accounts are not attached, as 
presentational inaccuracies were evident. These were caused by the recent 
Logstar failure, and are expected to return to normal next month.  
 
Debt control is in hand, although the RAF invoicing still outstands, and 
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once Logstar updates are completed, others who need to make payments 
will be identified.  

 
AT 

10 CFI 
TW reported that it had been a good month for flying.   Flight numbers 
were up, and a number of good cross-country flights had been 
undertaken.  Usage of the Duo Discus is now reaching the level anticipated 
when we purchased it, and it is really fulfilling a good function, and 
additionally is good for member morale.  Operations meanwhile remained 
safe.  
EASA now appear to be reconsidering their approach on Glider pilot 
licencing, with a government vote in October on a delay to 2018 to re-
assess the stance.  
We hosted a CEMAAS visit with some 30 people, and we are mutually keen 
to build a future strong relationship, that may evidence support for our MT 
equipment.  
A Memorandum of Understanding with Britten Norman re gliding 
alongside military operations has agreed that when departing or returning, 
they will give us 5-10 minutes notice to ensure we have no gliders in the 
circuit.  
An Instructors and Tuggies meeting is planned for Saturday 13th 
September. 
The summer course is now fully staffed, and with 15 students on the 
course.  
A potential opportunity was discussed to replace the Junior, and given we 
have the trailer still, HF was asked to speak to Roger Target re the current 
refurbishment.  
We have agreed another trial for RAF cadets, starting late September, with 
eight people on both weekend days for three weeks.  This helps us fulfil 
both our wider military mission, and government objectives.  
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11 DIARY 
Instructors & Tuggies Meeting 13th September 

 
NS 

12 ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
• Upon request from NS, we will reinstate the facility to advise Grob 

motor glider users its current serviceability.   NS to discuss with 
Chris Bishop.  

• When re-planning the footprint of our hangar, if possible 
consideration would be given to allowing easier access for the 
Grob, which would not diminish non-flying-day usage, but 
ergonomics and space requirements may make this impossible 
because of our wish to protect the bus from the elements.  

• For security, it was requested that webcam(s) with recording 
capability were installed in Bellman 4.  

• In summary, DD said that we needed to continue to seize the 
opportunity to make the club appealing and attractive to 
youngsters, as they will be our life-blood for the future.  
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13 DATE OF NEXT MEETING  
Tuesday 26th August 2014  - 19:30 hrs, PNGC Clubhouse Briefing Room 

 



       
                       
D H DURSTON 
Captain Royal Navy 
Executive Chairman, PNGC Ltd 
 
 
Attached: 

1. Chairman’s summary position 
2. Section reports: 

a. Estates 
b. Air Engineering 
c. Ground Equipment 

3. Revised Club fees 
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